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WACO family and Friends;  
 
I thought that our monthly WACO meeting was very good. We went over a lot of different 

things for the club and I think we all had a good time. We had approximately 17  people in 
attendance, which was down from the October meeting but that was probably because food wasn’t 
being offered in the e-mail this time.  Teresa did bring some snacks so all was good. 

If you were at the WACO meeting and left your blue Coleman chair outside in the ditch when 
you left, you can contact Mike to get it back. 

 
During our monthly meeting we decided that we would not have a meeting in December 

since that is a very busy time of the year for most of our members and we will have a really good get 
together at the Christmas Party. 

We also decided to have our January meeting on the second Wednesday of the month instead 
of the first Wednesday like we usually do to get away from the holidays. 

 
We decided to have a WACO luncheon on Thursday the 10th at the “New” Town and 

Country Classis  location 2315 W. 21st Street North, which also happens to be the old Neighbors 
Restaurant location which has closed down. We are going to meet there at 1:00 pm on Thursday to 
check it out and have some lunch. Our WACO luncheons are always a good time so I hope to see 
you there. 

 
WACO has some very nice WACO Work Shirts that would make great Christmas gifts for 

family and friends or they can be used at the WACO Christmas party gift exchange. . 

Do not forget about Militaria club gun show. It is the weekend of Nov 5 & 6 at the old 
Cessna Activity Center. 

 
Speaking of the WACO Christmas Party we have picked a date,  Saturday December 17th, 

5:00 pm until whenever. Mike and Cindy have agreed to hold the party in Mike’s shop like we did 
last year. (11400 E Douglas) Put it on your calendar now and reserve the date. It is always a really 
good time. 

We have made a lot of fun plans for the party and we do need volunteers to help fulfill those 
plans. If you would like to shop for kids gifts and or for prizes for the games please let me know and 
the club will pay you back or give you money in advance for the gifts that you purchase. 

We will have a gift exchange again this year, limit $25.00. We are not going to do any white 
elephant gifts this year. 

We also need volunteers to cook / provide the main meat dishes for the party. So far Jack has 
volunteers to cook a ham and Mike said he would provide the turkey. The turkey may change into 
pork loin if Mike changes his mind. Once again WACO will pay for the meat. Please let me know if 
you would like to cook a main dish of your choice. 

I will try to keep everyone posted on what people are bringing for the dinner.  
Jack – Ham, Mike – Turkey, Teresa – Cheesy Hash Brown Potatoes, etc. 
 
I will send out more information in the next WACO update. 
 
It is time to vote again. I hope that everyone takes the time out of their busy lives to vote. It is 

a privilege that many people do not have. 
 
As we all know there was a very dark day in WACO history a year or so ago when Jay 

Guengerich left us and moved to the KC area. This move left us short of one of our club officers, the 



Assistant Vice President. To help brighten up our days, Bob Cox has stepped up to fill that vacancy 
and make all of our days brighter. Let’s all remember to welcome Bob and Thank him for filling this 
very important position. 

 
We should all get preregistered for the November 19th Hobo Happening in Douglass Ks. If is 

a fun event each year and is held in rain or snow so please try to attend with the rest of the club 
members. 

Another good show that is coming up in January is the Cars For Charity Show on January 
13th, 14th and 15th of 2023. You should preregister for this show if you plan on attending. 

 

With the help of Dale we have posted pictures of our October 15th get together / party 
on our web site. Please take a moment to check them out by following this link. 
http://wichitachevelle.com/events/2022/waco_party/waco_party.html 

These are pictures that I took, with Doug’s help of course.  If you have any pictures that you 
need to add please ask David Hime or I how to get it done. 

 

          Do Not Forget to pay your yearly WACO Dues. 
 

WACO Events: Militaria club gun show It is the weekend of Nov 5 & 6. By calling 
it a Militaria and Gun show, we hope to interest a few more people. THANKS Gene 
League 

 
WACO Monthly Meeting – During our monthly meeting we decided that we would not have a 

meeting in December since that is a very busy time of the year for most of our members and we will 
have a really good get together at the Christmas Party. 

We also decided to have our January meeting on the second Wednesday of the month instead of the first 
Wednesday like we usually do to get away from the holidays. 

 
WACO Luncheon – We decided to have a WACO luncheon on Thursday the 10th at the “New” Town and 

Country Classis  location 2315 W. 21st Street North, which also happens to be the old Neighbors Restaurant location 
which has closed down. We are going to meet there at 1:00 pm on Thursday to check it out and have some lunch. Our 
WACO luncheons are always a good time so I hope to see you there. 

 

CAR SHOWS: follow one of the following links. 
https://www.audacy.com/keyn/events 
http://www.mulvanemarauders.com/index2.cfm 

             

            Nov. 19 Hobo Happenings in Douglass  
 
Another good show that is coming up in January is the Cars For Charity Show on January 13th, 14th and 15th of 

2023. You should preregister for this show if you plan on attending. 

 
There has been a date and time picked for the 2023 Midwest Chevelle Regionals. The 

Queen City Chevelle club out of Spring field Mo. Volunteered to host the event. 
Here is what Mike Moore had to say about holding the event. 

Gentlemen, (he obviously uses this term loosely)  
We agreed to get back together by Nov 1 to determine the site of next year’s regional. I’m a 

week early but wanted to let you know Springfield can host the show June 30 and July 1. 2023 at the 
Oasis Hotel and Convention Center. Thanks  Mike Moore 

http://wichitachevelle.com/events/2022/waco_party/waco_party.html
https://www.audacy.com/keyn/events
http://www.mulvanemarauders.com/index2.cfm


We now all have plenty of time to plan on attending this event in Springfield. If you can, you 
really should put this on your calendar for next year. 

 
Maybe WACO should plan ahead and try to host the Regionals in 2024. 
 

SWAP MEETS:  
            

          CRUISES: 
           

          Needed or For Sale items: 
 
 

Current Officers: 

          President – David Hime 316-371-7100 dhime@sbcglobal.net 
          Vice President – Doug Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman_55@sbcglobal.net 
          Ast. Vice President – Bob Cox 316-209-1054 robs427chvl@hotmail.com 
          Secretary – Becky Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman_55@sbcglobal.net 
          Treasurer – David Gohring 316-706-0973 degohring@outlook.com 
           
Web Site: www.wichitachevelle.com 

          Facebook: facebook.com/wichitaareachevelleowners 
 
David Gohring 
WACO – Treasurer 
316-744-2381 H# 
316-706-0973 C# 
degohring@outlook.com 

I am – You are 
“We the People” 
In God We Trust 
Never Forget 
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